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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

DISTRICT SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
Twenty four of our swimmers spent a wet day, both in and out of the pool, at Macksville competing at the     
district swimming carnival last Friday.  Despite the rainy conditions everyone was keen and did their best.    
Unfortunately, towards the end of the day, thunder and some lightning caused the carnival to be stopped   ear-
ly which meant the relays were not able to be swum.   
 
Eight of our swimmers finished with a top four finals time in their individual events and gained qualification to 
swim at the Mid North Coast carnival to be held in Coffs Harbour tomorrow – many in multiple events.  We 
wish them all the best for a great day!  A list of the students and the events they qualified in is further on in the 
newsletter.  

IMPORTANT DATES 

Thurs 25th Feb MNC Swimming (Coffs Harbour) Fri 5th Mar Soccer Gala Day (Stage 2 & 3) 

Thurs 25th Feb NRL 7’s Legends Gala Day Tues 16th Mar Whole School Assembly @ 2.20pm 

Tues 2nd Mar Whole School Assembly Wed 17th Mar School Photos 

Wed 3rd Mar NC Swimming (Coffs Harbour) Fri 19th Mar Harmony Day & National Day of Action 
Against Bullying  



 

 

  NEWS FROM  
OUR PRINCIPAL 
    MRS JANE 
     MARTYN 
 
 
 

 
MEET THE TEACHER / PARENT INFORMATION EVENING 
Our information afternoon where parents are invited to meet with teachers to find out about class routines, 
requirements, expectations and learning programs is today. We are really looking forward to seeing you here 
in your child’s classroom at the following times. 
 
Please ensure that you sign in at our gates using the QR code provided. Ensure that you sanitise your hands 
upon entry and adhere to social distancing measures. Do not attend if you are unwell. 
 
We will be holding these information sessions (not parent/ teacher interviews) this afternoon. The following 
timetable will apply: 
 

3.30  -  4.00pm:  K White and K/1 Orange 
4.00  -  4.30pm:  1/2 Teal and 1/2 Yellow 
4.30  -  5.00pm:  3/4 Blue and 4/5 Indigo 
5.00  -  5.30pm:  5/6 Violet and 5/6 Maroon 

 
Please note that Miss Reid’s 2/3 Green will hold their afternoon following Miss Reid’s return later in the term. 
An outline of 2/3 Green routines and expectations will be sent home in the next couple of weeks. 
 
We hope to see you here for this opportunity to ask about your child’s classroom routines, expectations and 
learning programs.  
 
Just a reminder that these times are not for individual interviews. If you would like an interview with your 
child’s teacher, please contact our office to organise a suitable time. 
 
OUR NEW P&C COMMITTEE 
Congratulations to our new P&C committee that were elected at last night’s AGM. 
 
President: Shane Hearps 
Vice President: Roz McLagan 
Treasurer: Courtney Liang 
Secretary: Jo Stone 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank our wonderful outgoing office bearers Kim Craw and Cydoni 
McGuiggan who have given freely and generously of their time over the last few years with Roz McLagan as 
our President. They have organised many events for our students and our community and have been  
instrumental in subsidising many fabulous purchases and excursions for our students. They are leaving our 
P&C in a very healthy financial position. Thank you team! 
 
PARENTS / CARERS / VOLUNTEERS SIGNING IN 
This is just a reminder that all adults need to sign in using the QR code located on all of our gates when they 
enter our school grounds. This includes Kindergarten to Year 2 parents and carers who are dropping their 
children to classrooms in the mornings and visitors to the office. 
 
Parents and carers who have appointments with teachers or volunteers who are working in classrooms and 
the canteen need to also sign in and sign out at our office. 
 
PICK UP AND DROP OFF TIMES 
In the interests and safety of everyone, please refrain from bringing your dogs to our school gates at pick up 
and drop off times. These times are very busy and highly populated.  
 
 

   WEEKLY SCHOOL RULE 
 

     The focus this week is the  
                 orange rule 
        “complete all work”. 
   We ask that you reinforce this  
week’s rule at home with your child. 
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THE LATEST ADVICE TO PARENTS AND FAMILIES REGARDING COVID-19 
GUIDELINES 
Following is a link that may be useful for you if you have any questions regarding current guidelines: 
 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families#School4 
 
When students or staff are experiencing any symptoms of COVID-19 and are unwell, they need to stay at 
home. For anyone displaying COVID 19 symptoms, a COVID test is necessary. They can only return to 
school when we have received proof of a negative test result and they are symptom free. 
 
UNIFORM 
Our uniform has been determined by the school parent community. We encourage all of our students to 
wear our uniform to promote a sense of belonging, pride and school identity. Our uniforms are available from 
our uniform shop in the canteen from 8.45am until midday from Wednesday to Friday each week.  Online 
orders can be made by visiting https://schoolshoponline.net.au/ 
 
Our uniform is: 

 Navy shorts or skorts  
 Navy and sky blue shirt with school logo 
 School bucket hat with school logo 

 
In cooler times: 

 Navy school jacket with sky blue sleeves and school logo 
 Navy tights or navy track pants 

 
Shoes need to be covered in, preferably black and/ or jogger style. Socks should be preferably white or    
navy. 
 
Tights and track pants need to be NAVY. Black and other coloured tights are not considered uniform.  Our 
shorts are no longer grey and our skorts are no longer tartan. 
 
If you are experiencing difficulty in paying or purchasing uniforms, please contact me to discuss a plan. 
 
PARENTING IDEAS 
This week’s Parenting Ideas article is called ‘Helping your child become the best student they can be. ’Seven 
ways to be a positive influence on children and young people’. The article focuses on education and  
learning. 
 
Take care 

Jane Martyn 

   WEEKLY SCHOOL RULE 
 

     The focus this week is the  
                 orange rule 
        “complete all work”. 
   We ask that you reinforce this  
week’s rule at home with your child. 



 

 

DISTRICT SWIMMING QUALIFIERS 
The following results at the district carnival qualified the swimmers below to compete and the Mid North 
Coast swimming carnival tomorrow. 
 
Lucy Rodgers:  1st senior girls backstroke, 2nd 12yrs 50m freestyle, 2nd senior girls butterfly, 4th open girls 
100m freestyle, 4th senior girls breaststroke, 4th senior girls IM. 
 
Cooper Lamb:   2nd senior boys breaststroke, 2nd senior boys backstroke, 4th 12y boys 50m freestyle,  
senior boys relay (through on times) 
 
Harper Tutt:  1st 10yr boys freestyle, 3rd junior boys backstroke 
 
Lyla Fitzgibbon:   3rd junior girls  
breaststroke, 4th junior girls butterfly 
 
Sophie White:  2nd girls 9yr freestyle,  
3rd junior girls butterfly 
 
Elise Pagulayan-McCabe:   3rd 9yr freestyle 
 
Sebby Tate:  4th 11yrs boys backstroke,  
senior boys relay (through on times) 
 
Asher Heward:  Senior boys IM, senior boys 
relay (through on times) 
 
Levi Hennessey-Skinner:  Senior boys relay 
(through on times) 
 
YEAR 6 SHIRTS 
On Monday, notes were sent home with all Year 6 students 
about ordering “Class of 2021” shirts.  The main colours will 
be dark navy and sky blue.  The shirt will feature all the 
Year 6 students names on the back.  These will be a great 
keepsake and reminder of a fantastic final year at Urunga 
Public School.  The shirts will be able to be worn as part of 
the school uniform.  If Year 6 students would like to make 
an order, please return the note and payment by  
Wednesday 10th March. 
Mr Ticli and Miss Pyke   
 
YR 6 MOVING INTO YR 7 IN 2022 
Expression Of Interest Forms for Year 7 in 2022 were sent home yesterday with each Year 6 student.  
Could parents please read and fill out these forms to nominate their preferred high school for next year.  
These forms are due back before Friday 12th March. 
Mr Ticli and Miss Pyke 
 
VOLUNTARY SCHOOL CONTRIBUTIONS 
A note regarding voluntary school contributions will be sent home this week with students.  These funds           
supplement the school budget and enable the school to supply additional and ongoing items throughout the 
year which benefit your child’s education.   
 
If you wish, you may pay these contributions in instalments throughout the year.  You may pay by cash at 
the front office or by credit card or debit card via our “Parent Online Payment” system which is accessed 
through our school website.   
 
Please visit www.urunga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au and click on the “Make A Payment” button.  Fill in the    
details and tick “Voluntary School Contributions”.  Please ensure you make separate payments for each 
of your children. 



 

 

ACTIVE AND CREATIVE KIDS VOUCHERS  
Active Kids and Creative Kids are programs designed to encourage more children to participate in sport, 
active recreation and creative and cultural activities. Each year, parents, guardians and carers can receive 
two $100 Active Kids vouchers (one per semester) to go towards physical activities for school aged children 
and one $100 Creative Kids voucher. That’s $300 worth of savings per year for each child.  
 
A Creative Kids voucher will help parents to cover some of the  
registration, participation and tuition costs on activities such as 
singing, drama, coding, languages, music, writing, drawing and 
photography.  
 
The Active Kids vouchers can be used on sports, fitness and  
physical activities for registration, participation and membership 
costs. The vouchers can be used once with an approved provider. 
To find out more, parents need to visit:  
 
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/ 
 
BUS SAFETY WEEK 
Bus Safety Week reminds all road users to ‘Be Bus Aware’  
Our school bus operator Busways is reminding all road users, parents, and students to ‘be bus aware’ as 
part of Transport for NSW’s Bus Safety Week campaign, running Feb 22 - 28.  
 
Bus Safety Week, part of the ‘Be Bus Aware’ campaign, sees Governments, bus operators, and emergency 
services raise awareness about the importance of being safe in and around buses and spread the message 
to ‘Be Bus Aware’.  
 
The initiative provides a timely reminder to parents to have a talk with their children about bus safety; to 
motorists when giving way to buses; to pedestrians to make sure they are alert of their surroundings; and to 
cyclists to ensure they can see where buses are. We all have a part to play in bus safety.  
 
The ‘Be Bus Aware’ campaign has been developed with input from Bus NSW, NSW Police and Transport 
for NSW.  
 
For more information on bus safety or to learn about Transport for NSW’s ‘Be Bus Aware’ campaign, visit 
https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/campaigns/be-bus-aware/ or visit the Busways website 
www.busways.com.au.  
 
4/5 INDIGO ARTWORK 
4/5 Indigo created some beautiful and very colourful artworks inspired by Peter Cromer, a well known  
Australian graphic designer.  They used chalk pastels and really enjoyed being free to create their own  
individual masterpieces!  
 
This is a part of our CAPA unit based on 
“Living Things”.   



 

 

MAKE ONLINE PAYMENTS 
It is possible for parents to make online payments to the school for amounts owing for students, via a       
secure payment page hosted by Westpac. Payments can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit 
or debit card, and can be made via computer, tablet or mobile phone. The payment page is accessed from 
the front page of the school’s website by selecting $ Make a payment.  
 
Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions etc. There is 
also a category called ‘Other’ to cover items not covered in the previous headings, ‘Other’ can be used to 
make a complete payment of a school Statement of Account. 
 
When you access the $ Make a payment you must enter: 
 the students name 
 class  
 date of birth 
 
These details are entered each time you make a payment as student information is not held within the     
payment system.  
  
This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are      
captured in a secure manner, these details are not passed back to the school.  
 
You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is processed.    
Receipts can be emailed and/or printed. 
 
Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child’s    
account. As a receipt has been issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the 
school. 
 
For any enquiries regarding the online payment process please contact the School Office. 
 
The $ Make a Payment button can be located as shown below. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WHAT’S DUE 

 
 Soccer Gala Day note and $8 payment due Friday 26th February 
 Yr 6 “Class of 2021” shirt order and payment due by Wednesday 10th March 
 Yr 6 Leadership Day full payment due by Friday 12th March 
 Yr 6 to Yr 7 in 2021 Expression of Interest forms due by Friday 12th March 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 

FRIENDS, FUN, FITNESS AND PHYSIE 
Looking for a fun sport for girls and women of all  

ages as well as making new friends and  
keeping fit? 

Enrol at Urunga Physie Classes – Dance with a 
Difference 

 
Contact Sue 0421934525 and Nikki 041303886 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

URUNGA FOOD  
PANTRY 

 
NEXT TO THE LAUNDROMAT IN 

CARDOWS ARCADE   
 

Open to anyone with a         
pensioner or healthcare card as 

well as those experiencing     
financial stress 

 
OPEN IN URUNGA 

Thursday: 10.00am  ‐  12.00pm 
Friday:  9.30am  ‐  1.30pm 

 
 

BELLINGEN FOOD PANTRY IS 
ALSO OPEN  

Tues 10‐12 and Fri 10‐12 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

DO YOU HAVE A FEW HOURS TO SPARE? 
Do you enjoy meeƟng people?  

Come & see us at 
 

St Barnabas Anglican Op shop Is looking for volunteers. 
 

OPENING HOURS ARE: Tues, Wed, Fri (9.00am – 100pm) 
& Sat Morning (9.00am ‐12 noon) 

 
If interested, please come into the shop for a volunteer form or  

please contact Leonie on 6655 5342 


